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Recommendation: 

THAT the Township of Huron-Kinloss Committee of the Whole hereby receives 

Report PW2024-04-19 prepared by John Yungblut, Director of Public Works. 

Background: 

Spring Road Tour 

The Public Works Department has traditionally hosted an annual road tour in the 

spring to provide members of Council with an opportunity to review previous and 

upcoming projects in various locations throughout the Township. 

This year’s tour is scheduled for April 19, 2024, from 9am-3pm. A draft itinerary of 

the 2024 Spring Road Tour is attached to this report, which is subject to change. 

2023 Good Road Conference  

The Ontario Good Roads Association hosts the Good Road Conference annually in 

Toronto.  The Director of Public Works and the Public Works Lead Hand will be in 

attendance at this year’s event which will be held from April 21st until April 23rd at the 

Royal York Hotel. 

Discussion/Analysis/Overview: 

Spring Road Tour 

If any members of Council would like to see any additional stops on the tour, please 

let staff know as soon as possible so we can see if it can fit into our plan. 

2023 Good Road Conference  

The Good Roads Conference is a valuable event to learn about emerging issues that 

affect municipalities and new innovations related to road design and maintenance. 

Financial Impacts: 

Spring road tour and conference expenses are included in the Operating Budget 

Performance Measurement: 

N/A 



Strategic Area:  

 ☒Embrace a thriving rural lifestyle ☒ Enhance Municipal Service Delivery 

☐Prepare for Inclusive Growth  ☐ Ensure Financial Stability  

 

Strategic Goal: Manage assets and infrastructure 

 

Respectfully Submitted By:  

John Yungblut, Director of Public Works 

 

Report Approved By: 

Jodi MacArthur, Chief Administrative Officer 


